
Our School Values:      

RESPECT,  RESILIENCE,  TEAMWORK & COLLABORATION  and COMMUNITY 

Dear Parents, 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY - MONDAY 9TH MARCH:  School Closed 
 

CURRICULUM DAY-  FRIDAY 13TH MARCH 
Just a reminder that our first curriculum day will be held on Friday 13th 
March.  Students are not required to attend school on this day.   
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Our next school council meeting for 2020 will be our Annual General 
Meeting (AGM), to be held on Monday, 16th March at 7.00pm. 
Following the AGM the March general meeting will be held. 
 

SCHOOL DIGITAL IMAGES ï USE OF 
Previously I have articulated our intent to share and celebrate the events 
and classroom programs occurring across our school through social 
media. School staff are always looking at ways of doing this and if you 
have been looking at our Facebook page or reading our newsletter, you 
will be aware of this. However it is very important to remember at this 
stage not all families have provided consent for their childôs image to be 
placed on Facebook. We respect these decisions and ensure we take this 
into account when sharing images or video footage of our students on 
Facebook. At no time should any member of our school community 
share an image from our newsletter or Class Dojo on Facebook for this 
reason.  If you wish to view our Photographing, Filming and Recording 
school policy it can be found on our webpage. 
 

SCHOOL LEADERS 
Last Monday I had the privilege to acknowledge our student school leaders for 2020. Huntly Primary School has 
purposefully created a number of leadership roles to cater for the different skills and passions of our students. Our 
expectation is all students in leadership roles will voice their views (taking into account the views of all students) 
on how to continue to enhance the school programs, expand our extra-curricular activities and improve the school 
environment. I look forward to listening to and working with all of our school leaders. Please see further 
information on next page. 
 

NATIONAL DAY OF ACTION AGAINST BULLYING & VIOLENCE  
Over the last decade, the NDA has established itself as vital catalyst for Australiaôs schools to stand together 
against bullying. The day brings together more than two million students from across the nation, to find solutions to 
address bullying and violence. 
This yearôs theme is óTake Action Togetherô. It is an opportunity for our school to promote student voice in 
building our school culture. Everyone plays a role in preventing bullying and building positive relationships. With 
our year 6 students attending a leadership day on Friday 20th March we will hold our Day of Action on Tuesday 
24th March. We plan to run multi-aged activities across the school.  

Jason Lee, PRINCIPAL 
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WHIRRAKEE TEAM NEWS 
 

Today the Whirrakee Team activated 
their student voice when they met to 
discuss some changes to our ótradeô 
system. They will share these with 
every class during the week.  



DIARY DATES 
 
 

Thursday 5th March  Supported Playgroup - 9.00am in OSHC room 
Friday  6th March Division Swimming Carnival at Bendigo East Pool - selected senior students 
Friday 6th March Book Club Orders close 
Friday 6th March Bookings close for Outside School Hours Care for Curriculum Day 
Friday 6th March Community Connections Meeting 9.00am in the OSHC room 
Monday 9th March Public Holiday  - school closed 
Wednesday 11th March Breakfast Program - 8.00am to 8.30am.  All students welcome every Wednesday 
Wednesday 11th March Food Share Program - from 3.00pm at MPR Canteen every Wednesday 
Thursday 12th March Zooper Dooper for Sale - second lunch $1.00 each 
Friday 13th March Curriculum Day - Students are not required at school on this day. 
Monday 16th March School Council AGM 7.00pm 
Monday 16th March Gymnastics Program for Senior Students - Grades 3 to 6 
Tuesday 17th March Gymnastics Program for Junior Students - Grades Foundation to 2 
Wednesday 18th March Junior School Excursion to ñThe Gruffaloôs Childò at Ulumbarra Theatre 
Thursday 19th March Cultural Day at Bendigo Senior Secondary College - Grades 3 to 6 
Friday 20th March Young Leaders Day - selected senior students 
Tuesday  24th March ñBullying No Wayò National Day of action against bullying and violence. 
Friday 27th March End of Term 1 - students dismissed at 2.30pm 

House Captains 

Campaspe Laanecoorie Loddon Eppalock 

Lincoln C Sam H Lucas W Logan B 

Hayley T Natahlia G Tahlia C Jayda A 

Public Relations 

Cora A Caitlin M 

Sustainability 

Will N       Angus C Keira KM       Hayden L 

Library 

Cody J Rhiley W 

Art 

Mea R Addison M 

Music 

Amelia S Shea G 

Tech Team 

Jack O Riley P 

Whirrakee Team 

Sam S, Sam H,  Harrison H, Cooper H, Cash C, Zahri K, Sophie 
D & Violet R 

Junior School Council 

5/6OT Sam C Mackenzie C 

5/6M Hudson A Marley J 

5/6G Harry F Jemma Mc 

3/4B Ryan N Alice M 

3/4L Zane A Chloe B 

3/4D Ryan S Maleah A 

2020 SCHOOL LEADERSHIP 
 

The students leaders have a significant role to 
play in relation to their elected positions.  
 

Junior School Council members are expected to 
be proactive and consider ways to improve the 
school environment, whether through 
fundraising or changes to current processes.  
 

House captains are expected to lead by example, 
model good sportsmanship and assist with a 
range of school sporting events. 
 

Our school/curriculum leadership teams will 
complement current school programs and 
initiatives planned for 2020.  
 

I am pleased to be able to name the following 
students as our school leaders for 2020. 
 

Students were presented with their badges at 
assembly earlier this week.  More photos will be 
included in next weeks newsletter. 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 



HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL  

SUPPORTED PLAYGROUP 
 

At Huntly Primary School we have a supported playgroup 
which is held in the Outside School Hours Care room 

every Thursday from 9.00am to 10.30am, tomorrow 
Thursday 5th March.   
 

Everyone is welcome to come along and join in on lots of 
play based activities.  This is a great opportunity for 
parents to catch up and children to play. 
 

If you have any enquires please contact Selena at the 
school. 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  
(presented at assembly this week) 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 

CURRICULUM DAYðFRIDAY 13TH MARCH 
 

Outside School Hours Care will be operating a full day 
program of fun activities on Friday 13th March.  If you 
wish to book your child/children into the program (they do 
not have to be attending the whole day) please make 
booking at the school office by Friday 6th March.   
Please note that if we do not get enough bookings for the 
day the program will not run. Parents will be notified 
before hand so they can make other arrangements.  Also 
any late cancellations will have to be charged as costing 
and activities are worked out on the number of student 
booked in. 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

DIVISION SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 

This Friday, 6th March 
selected senior students 
will be attending the 
Division Swimming 
Carnival at Bendigo East 
Swimming Pool.  We 
would like to wish Angus C, Sam S, Jayda A, Logan B, 
Hudson A and Marshall A good luck for the 
competition.  A big thank you to Mrs Beesley her 
assistance with the event.   
Qualifying students will then go on to compete at the 
Regional Swimming Carnival. 
 

Jess Monteath            
Huntly Physical Education and 
Sports Coordinator 

BOOKCLUB 
 

Issue 2 of Book Club was sent home 
last week. 
Orders close next Friday 6th March.  
Happy Reading!  

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS CRAFT CLUB 
 

Craft Club is a way for the Community to Connect with 
students using Craft.  The Club is still at planning 
stage.  We are currently  seeking donations to 
make  items for this years Mothersô Day Stall.  If you 
would like to volunteer to help at craft club leave your 
details with the school office.   
  

DONATIONS NEEDED 
 

The school is in need of the following items to enable 
students to do some craft. 

Old jewellery, earrings, broaches, pendants, 
charms, old greeting cards, beads and nail 

polish. 
Any help would be greatly appreciated. 
Donations can be left at the school office. 

Thankyou for you help 

F/1/2 EXCURSION -  THE GRUFFALOôS CHILD 
 

Grade foundation, 1 and 2  students have a fantastic 
opportunity to see the picture story book óThe 
Gruffaloôs Childô come to life on stage. The 
performance will be held at Ulumbarra 
Theatre on Wednesday 18th March. 
Cost is $15.00 per child.  Permission 
forms have been sent home and are due 
back with payment by Tuesday 10th 
March.   
 

Please note: payment must be made by 
this date. The theatre confirms numbers 
on this day therefore any late payments 
can not be accepted and students who have not paid will 
be unable to attend.   Thankyou for your understanding. 

 
Laura, Alicia, Lisa, Ashlea, Marijke and Shelley . 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS 
 

NEXT MEETING  
Will be held this Friday 6th March at 9.00am in the OSHC 
room.  Everyone (including pre school children) are 
welcome to come along for a cuppa.  Upcoming activities 
include Easter Raffle, Donut Day and Zooper Dooper 
Days.   A letter with further information will be sent home 
to families via Compass this week. 
 
 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Our Easter Raffle will be run again this 
year.  Tickets will be sent home soon. 
We are seeking donations of Easter eggs, 
baskets, etc for this raffle.  Donated items 
can be left at the school office. 



EPSOM SOCCER CLUB 
¢ƘŜ 9ǇǎƻƳ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ /ƭǳō ƘŀǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ƻǳǊ 
ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎΗ 
 

PLAY FOR EPSOM IN 2020 

Whether you are a new or a returning player, a junior or a senior 
player, come and play your soccer with the Epsom Football Club in 
2020 for a whirlwind of fun, excitement and joy!! 

Our registrations are now open for the 2020 BASL season, so sign 
up to play with us using the link below! 

ǿǿǿΦǇƭŀȅŦƻƻǘōŀƭƭΦŎƻƳΦŀǳ 

Go to the óRegistrationô tab on our website for instructions on how 
to register if youôre having trouble, or contact the club for further 

assistance.    ǿǿǿΦŜǇǎƻƳŦŎΦŎƻƳΦŀǳ 

*REGISTRATIONS WILL CLOSE ON MARCH 20TH*  

Become a Scorpion and Sting Em in 2020!! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FBendigoAmatuerSoccerLeague%2F%3F__tn__%3DK-R%26eid%3DARCuku1kIlFjgpHdwtutj1Aa1W64X2jryXRJGh_UhfokqhTPTn864kgP62JsBqwwhhpwcJsVzXFQ2Sht%26fref%3Dmentions%26__xts__%255B0%255D%3
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.playfootball.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Chuntly.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Cabaac26b41f2474b704808d7be665f8a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637187219237140924&sdata=5GJ4nKfQMY84Wnse
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.epsomfc.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Chuntly.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Cabaac26b41f2474b704808d7be665f8a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637187219237150922&sdata=iD5ny4tv3U%2BvXdWWz2U



